
Board Meeting Minutes-2013/14 Board 

April 30, 2014   

    B&E Marine Offices 
 

 

Current Board, July 1, 2013-June 30, 2014 

President  Mike Hackett   Secretary  Jim Welborne 

President Elect  open    Treasurer  Sandy Smith 

Past President  KP Nfr    Sergeant-At-Arms Tom Keene  

    

 

2013-2014 board members    2014-2015 board members 

Rod Bensz→  Social Media   ←Joe Watterson 

Carolyn Saxton→ Fundraising   ←Matt Kubik 

Kelly Shikany→ Projects   ←Rick Soria 

Ed Hugley→  Recruitment/Retention ←Tom Keene 

 

Board Members Present: 

Mike Hackett  Rod Bensz 

KP Nfr   JoeWatterson 

Jim Welborne  Ed Hugley 

Tom Keene  Sandy Smith 

Kelly Shikany  Rick Soria 

 

Board Members Absent 

Carolyn Saxton Matt Kubik 

 

Items For Discuss- 

1.  Motion by Joe Watterson to approve March Minutes & March 2013/14 Budget second by Rick 

Soria - passed 

2.  Secretary’s Report 

Attendance reports were distributed and reviewed 

Carolyn Saxton has submitted a resignation effect June 1 due to relocation 

Motion by Mike Hackett to make the MC Police Department an honorary corporate 

member, second by Kelly Shikany - passed 

3.  Treasure 

GALA turnout and program were good – comments that maybe a buffet nex time would 

be better – profit/loss still in the works – silent auction was discussed, maybe move to the 

same room & go online prior to next event 

4.  Chair reports 

Social Media-videotaping of meetings is still going great – would like number of views 

from VIMEO before budgeting for equipment 

Fundraising-EREY needs clarification and tracking 

5.  Projects 

RYLA certificates have been sent to the schools 

Scholarship Award –19 applications have been approved selection will be announced 

around May 15. 

  



6.  Recruitment/Retention – Corporate Membership guideline were distributed 

7.  Old business 

Rotary Christmas light need refurbishing – waiting on cost estimate 

Strategic Planning emphasizing more all-inclusive events – distributes preliminary 

findings 

After hours event-possible bean bag event at the Club House in May 

6.  New business 

Motion by Mike Hackett to purchase at up to $7.00 each CISV t-shirts, second by Kelly 

Shikany, passed 

Scott Baldwin is working with the MC police department to get a vest for Apollo the 

canine officer.  Board approved participating the funding. 

Website has been upgraded to version 3.0. 

 

Next meeting May 28. 

 














